OPR PAC MEETING Minutes

September 23, 2014 Start time: 7:06 pm

 Introduction of PAC board by Kim Sola - Kim Sola - President, Amy Smith - Vice-President, Lara

    Huempfner - Treasurer, Kistra Damaso - Secretary.

 Acceptance of the minutes from May 2014 PAC meeting

 A motion was made. The motion passed.

 Treasurer’s Report (Lara Huempfner)

 Lara reviewed the Treasurer’s report.  

 A motion was made to accept the May 2014 Treasurer’s Report. The motion passed.

 Lara gave a brief overview of the budget. To make any changes to the PAC budget a vote is required. 

 Lara has OPR stickers for sale for $2. 

 A question was asked about the process for a budget request from PAC. Kim explained that a presentation would be made to the PAC with an outline of how the funds will be used. PAC would then vote on the request. 

 The What It’s Like coordinators (Jen MCAndrew present) are interested in adopting new curriculum from a pilot program used in the Newton Public Schools that includes more disabilities. They plan to present the curriculum to Mr. Fortin for approval. They may request PAC money for funding. Mr. Fortin also suggested they speak to Mrs. Polo about money available from the town or VNA.

 PAC Business

 Volunteers are still needed for various events, programs, and fundraisers. 

 Stay on the Half Day 12/12/14 from 12:20 - 3:20 -  will be requesting parent volunteers to help. 

We need a minimum of 2 parents for each room. Volunteers will not be charged for their children to attend the program.

 Math and Science Night (2nd, 3rd & 4th grades) - in need of coordinators for the 2nd and 4th grades. Night includes Science and Math games and a snack. 

 Coordinator needs to set-up/coordinate activities, sign-up parent volunteers and contact High School for National Honor Society volunteers. Activities are already prepared.

 Sunshine Hospitality - Need a volunteer to put together a staff breakfast once a month. Also coordinate something special for staff members who get married, have a baby, etc.

 PAC newsletter - A volunteer is needed to create a newsletter with PAC news to be sent out a couple times a year.

 Gingerbread Bazaar - Nicole Bock is coordinating. We will be looking for volunteers to work the fair, donate items, etc.

 Lego League and Robotics - In need of volunteers/coordinators for the program. Funding for programs could be through a fee similar to what is charged for enrichment programs.

 Lego League - there is a package that includes all the supplies and instructions for what to do and how to do it. 

 Robotics - For 3rd, 4th, 5th grades. Former program that we would like to start again. Knowledge of technology/computers is needed. Suggestions to try to get High School or Jr. High Robotics (Mr. Kajowski) Clubs involved. 

 Walpole Day Volunteers - Will need parents to man tables. OPR will have a float in the parade. 

 Family Fun Day - Looking for a volunteer/s to organize the day. Krista Sullivan agreed to coordinate the Fun Run. The 50th anniversary of OPR will be incorporated into the event. Unsure of activities for the day at this time. 

 Donation to the Committee for Alcohol and Drug Awareness 

 Greg Teixeira from the committee is looking for a donation to the program. Programs are town wide, but not currently presenting at elementary level.

 Motion was to made to make a $100 donation from the PAC.  Motion passed.

 Current School Business

 Opening of school - Mr. Fortin reports things are off to great start. 

 Kids settled in quickly. The difference between this year and last year is familiarity with the new math program. This year, everyone is more relaxed with new math program. Lunch room, recess and bus routines are going well. Routines have been established quickly. The kids are learning, enjoying themselves and smiling. 

 School garden - started garden in Spring of 2014. 

 Vegetables from garden have been brought to Farmers Market, Food Pantry and Breaking Bread. Plan to expand the garden this year. The butterfly garden in back of school outside the Art room needs gardeners to weed and clean it up.

 Early Release Days - Additional days this year will be used to focus on curriculum and Study Island. 

 Study Island is a computer program used for student in 2nd - 5th grades. Study Island focuses on language arts, reading and math. It offers assessments and will be used in place of MAP which had many issues. There will be set weeks for assessments and they will be done either in the library or with Chrome Book carts.

 Next Early Release Day is 10/29 and will be used for Parent-Teacher Conferences. 

 Walk to School Day - 10/1/14 (rain date: 10/3/14)

 Almost all families walk to school. For those that live a distance away there is an option to park at Bird Park and walk .9 miles to the school. 

 Open House - 10/2/14. Announcement being emailed to parents this week.

 Technology improvements

 Capital budget funded new computer lab which is on order. Computers in library will go to class rooms.

 Teachers received new laptops. 

 Chrome Book carts - There are 3 carts with 30 Chrome Books on each cart. The Chrome Books run on Google Platform and are used by the 3rd, 4th, 5th. 

 An FM system now in each classroom. It’s a microphone system that allows for projection of sound in classrooms. Studies have shown students learn better with projection in classrooms. 

 An anonymous parent donated 3 IPADs to the school and his company matched with 3 IPADS.  These have been placed in the lower grades.
 Book Fair - Fran Kelly asked about having another Book Fair. Mr. Fortin said logistically we are unable to do it because we do not have a place to set up and store the book carts. Suggestions were made for areas in school that could be used. Mr. Fortin reported was tried in the media center years ago and it did not work out. It cannot be in the hallway because of fire codes. It brings in an average of $2000 for the media center. Another suggestion is to have it at Open House in 2015. Set up takes about 4 hours. Time must be reserved in advance with Scholastic Books so they can send in books, about 50 boxes and carts.

 Election of Old Post Road School Council parent members (2) - council is made up of 3 parents that serve for 2 years, two teachers, an administrator (principal) and a community member. 

 Council helps the principal to review what is happening in the school including looking at the school budget, class sizes, parent surveys, etc. The council meets in Oct, Nov. and Jan. - May typically 1 Wed. a month from 3:30-4:30. Jeanne Flippin, and Kistra Damaso volunteered for the council. First meeting will be 10/8/14 at 3:30. 

 Current School Needs

 Playground

 Front playground a new structure was added.  New swings will be installed on the back playground. 

 Butterfly garden needs maintenance

 Front left entrance of school needs cosmetic work and drainage accommodations. Jill Webb is working on it. Jill & Adrianna met with Bob LeBlanc with the DPW and has $$ numbers. Jill to present figures at the next PAC meeting. Entrance needs more work than originally thought because of drainage issue. 

 Technology 

 Additional IPADS needed for lower grades, K-2

 Additional Chrome books for upper grades 3, 4, 5. 

 Programs/Events

 Ice Cream Social - 9/11/14 - well attended. 800 tickets sold.
 Staff Welcome Back Breakfast - 9/12/14 - OPR staff said thank you to PAC for breakfast.
 Friendship Directory & Room Parents  – Natasha Lessard coordinator

 Friendship Directory is in process. Will be printed and passed out when done. 

 1 room that still needs parent volunteers.  
 BOKS Program - Begins October 6th

 Before school program running for 10-12 weeks from 8:15-8:45 am. It is sponsored by Reebok. The program is about having fun, making friends, getting exercise before starting school. 

 Need volunteers to help. The number of volunteers will determine how many kids can attend. Need to send an email to parents to sign children up and request parent volunteers.

 All ages participate together. 

 Next session (Spring) will try for 2 times a week. 

 Fundraisers

 Yankee Candle – Sales run from 9/15 - 10/3 

 Denise Sullivan and Christine Schlittler coordinating.  Delivery will be by Thanksgiving. OPR gets 33% of sales. 

 Nstar Fundraiser – 9/29-10/3 

 100% of proceeds go to school. Raised $2100 last year. There is curriculum on energy conservation that runs with the fundraiser. There will be an assembly by Nstar on 9/24/14. 

 Mum Sale during Open House – 10/2/14  

 Box Tops - Coordinator Francine Aspinwall. This will be the last year for Fran, so she is looking for someone to take over and shadow her this year. 

 Submission deadlines are 11/3 and 3/3. School receives check in Dec. and April/May.

 Box tops can be dropped off in the blue box in lobby glued to collection sheets or in baggies or envelopes. 

 Month of Oct. to be drop off box tops month. Fran would also like to have a table at Open House with information and collection sheets for people to take. 

 The coordinator needs to come to OPR every so often and check the box, sort and throw out expired box tops and sort box tops in groups of 50. There are school wide collecting contest in Jan. and Feb. where the class submitting the most box tops can earn and extra recess.

 In 2013/14 raised over $1500. The goal this year is $1800

 Flocking - 5th grade fundraiser

 2 flocks of flamingos are available to put on people’s lawns. $15 to choose the next family to flock or $10 for removal of the flock,

 In the past all funds have been given to PAC and used to buy technology. 

 A motion was made to allow funds to be used for 5th grade activities since it is a 5th grade fundraiser. Fund will be used to purchase t-shirts for Math Day and yearbooks. Any leftover funds would go to the PAC. Motion passed. 

 Photo Fundraiser – 10/4 and 10/5

 Coreen Jackson presented info about the photo fundraiser. There are 69 spots available. Each spot is a 10 minute session. Currently 25 families  are signed up. Slots will be open to OPR families first and then Coreen will open spots for others. The picture package is $50 and includes 1 - 8x10, 2 - 5x7s and 8 wallets. Additional items can be purchased. $25 of the $50 will be given to OPR. Money from any additional purchases beyond the package will go directly to Coreen. Checks to be made out to OPR.

 Coreen Jackson was excused from the meeting so the PAC could discuss a possible conflict of interest. Since Coreen is profiting from the fundraiser and there is no coordinator,  a motion was needed to approve her being the photographer and the coordinator. It was discussed that this is an established fundraiser that she is duplicating and she is willing to fill the need. She is interested in doing this again in the spring. For next photography fundraiser, we will actively look for coordinator in advance. 

 There was a motion made to allow Coreen to be coordinator and photographer. Motion passed. 

 Additional Business:

 A parent asked about an email sent to new OPR parents from Karen Fallon and the PAC volunteer database. The email asked parents to click a link and choose a password and check off activities they might be interested in helping with. It was thought that the email was an automatic email sent from the PTO subscription service the PAC pays for. Kim will check with Natasha Lessard to see if she sent email. She will also make sure Karen Fallon’s name comes off the PTO service. 

Meeting Adjourned: 8:23pm.
